

# Mount Greenwood Colts Youth Organization, NFP

Board Meeting

June 7, 2021



## Meeting Minutes

**MGCYO Board Members Present:** Jessica Popow, Nicole Richko, Jill McCormack, Trista Kelly, Val McKee, Amanda Keenan, Anthony DePaola, and Mike Romac. Not present: Amy Worley

**MGCYO Members Present:**

**Approval of previous meeting minutes ~ Val McKee**

- May meeting minutes were shared and approved. Motion to approve by Nicole Richko, Amanda Keenan second the motion, all approved.

**Treasurer's Report ~ Jill McCormack**

- Jill gave us an update, \$35,908 is our current balance in the bank.
- She went over the disbursements and income for the month.

**Cheer Update ~ Amanda Keenan**

- Amanda reported that they are going to compete with IRCA. The cost of Varsity is very expensive, they do not believe they will be able to afford one competition. They would like to announce this to the families soon as some are waiting to register depending on the competition decision.
- They will be \$10 short in their budget due to IRCA costs so they will be planning a fundraiser to cover that.
- IRCA payment has to be made by June 18th, they will send Jill that information so she can make the payment.
- They are still working on practice space.
- They have an opening for a Super Peewee Level coach at this time. All other squads have coaches at this time.
- Trista brought up doing a special order for cheer to have the option to purchase the drawstring backpack that some already have as well as the warm up suits they had for the spring.
- Amanda stated they get \$5 off per cheerleader from one IRCA competition if we purchase shoes through their shop and they are priced from \$34 - \$48. They are getting some questions answered from IRCA and then this maybe our best option at this time since we don't have any other shoe vendors at this time.

- Amanda talked about a two day camp with a performance at the end. Possibly before the season starts. Nicole offered to organize ordering a t-shirt for each participant for about \$10-12. We can charge \$25 per girl so we can make some money. We all agreed this is a good idea. We'll finalize price when Amanda gets details on pricing for shirts at Mt. Greenwood Embroidery.

### **Fall Football Update ~ Anthony DePaola/Mike Romac**

- Mike wants to make sure Hudl is up and running and USA football training. Jessica will send Mike the log in information.
- Mike needs to meet with the head ref of River Valley to go over their rules.
- Marist is good for us as a home field, except 10/10/21 and no Saturday games.
- Players who are registered already for fall by the 12th should still attend, please bring your equipment and a new deposit check so we can go over it. Please wash the game pants and practice jersey before returning them.
- Anthony doesn't want to cap our football teams for registration, Val will make sure the caps are high enough to not have to worry about it.
- Val will send an email directly to football stating to understand that with the new weight and age requirements. If your child is close in weight or age to another level, it's possible that your child may have to move up or down due league registrations. If you have any questions, please
- Since River Valley allowed us to start practice a week early, we decided to move equipment handout a week earlier to Sunday, July 18th.
- Tentative Game Time Schedules for River Valley
  - 10AM, 12PM, 2PM, 4PM
  - 12PM, 2PM, 4PM, 6PM
  - July 26th is when practice starts
  - SuperBowl will be November 7th.

### **Fundraising ~ Trista Kelly**

- Thursday, July 29th we are hosting a Drink-N-Earn fundraising party at Bar 106. The owner said it's most beneficial when our coaches volunteer to bartend and the tips will go to the Colts.

### **ColtsWear ~ Lisa Ortman**

- Nothing to report at this time.

### **Registration ~ Nicole Richko**

- We have tentatively set an in-person registration IF we decide we need it for July 14, 2021.

### **Fall Banquet**

- Jessica suggested we should book the banquet at 115 Bourbon sooner rather than later. Nicole will call 115 Bourbon Street to see what days are available to schedule it.

## **New Business**

- Jessica will email Tom Killoran to see if they will still do pictures and player ID cards. She has to schedule picture day for fall anyways.
- Trista will let Kate Dugger know to contact Diggity Dogs about being our food vendor for home games.

Meeting was adjourned by Jessica Popow at 7:21PM. The next monthly board meeting will be Tuesday, 7/13/21 at 6PM at Bar 106.